Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CB

	Application No: 
	3/2012/0459/P

	Development Proposed:
	Proposed single storey side extension at 27 Sunnyside Avenue, Wilpshire, BB1 9LW

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Wilpshire Parish Council - No comments or observations received within the 21 day statutory consultation period or by the date this report is being drafted (09 July 2012).

	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 – Development Control

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”

	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a semi-detached property on the west side of Sunnyside Avenue, Wilpshire.  The property backs on to PROW no, 7 in the Parish of Wilpshire which separates the properties on Sunnyside Avenue from those on Sutherland Close and Hampshire Close both of which are accessed from Durham Road.   

Permission is sought for a single storey side extension measuring 6.1m x 2.0m x 3.3m to eaves level and 4.4m to its highest point with the gable of the of the property.  The extension would be built in brickwork to match the existing property and would have a blue slate covering to match that of the main dwelling.  It would appear as a hipped roof at the front of the extension, facing the street scene, turning in to a gable at the rear.  The extension would be set back from the front elevation by approximately 2.0m.

Visually, there have been a variety of side extensions on Sunnyside Avenue at both single and two storey heights, the extension in question would match a similar extension adjacent at no. 29.  Both extensions would result in the loss of the visual gap between the properties, however, being single storey the loss of this gap is not so detrimental as to recommend refusal on this ground.  The proposal would also appear as a subservient addition, which would be in keeping with the original property.  The proposed extension would not result in any neighbour amenity issues and thus I recommend the application accordingly.

	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.

	RECOMMENDATION: That planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 09 July 2012














